Teacher’s Meeting

August 27, 2009

Held at Mike & Norma’s.  Attending: Norma, Chuck, Janice, Victor, Nancy, Kate, Lynn

Items of discussion in chronological order.

· We agreed that having two teachers per class works better than one or three teachers.  This allows easier coordination of teaching and division of labor during the class.  The teachers for each Sunday will be decided in advance so that they can decide on dances and activities for the evening.

· Norma suggested that we have two nights a month where the new teachers can work specifically on footwork and technique.  The teacher candidates also need to work on observation skills and to practice RSCDS teaching.  Mentors will assign dances.  The candidates will figure out the challenging part of the dance and write a lesson plan, then teach it.  Each mentor will cover one class a month.  Mentors and teachers will discuss the class in private later in the evening, possibly during the request dancing time.

· All agreed that we want to make the class fun for the dancers.  Exam style is not fun for anyone.  We discussed how to improve dancer’s and teacher’s skills and keep it fun.  Periodic review helps people feel that they are progressing.  Incorporate review of skills into teaching of the first dance.

· Be clear about time – start promptly at 7:00pm and finish with a cool-down to define the end of class.  We discussed if 2 hours would be better than 2 ½ based on recent trends.  The board will consider the length of class.

· For dancers, a suggestion was to have a social with tea & cookies or ice cream on the alternate Sundays (with mentors on the opposite Sundays).  Have a fun and easy dance to start class at 7:00 as a warm-up.  Follow with stretching and teaching steps, figures and a dance.

· For teachers, help each other with observation of both teaching and dancing.  Occasional practice at Chiao Ping’s studio.  Ask Sophie to tape us.

· Upcoming events:

· December Social – Janice will be the coordinator, Janice & Nancy will design the program.

· January 24th demo at Monticello – Lynn & Kate will design the program.

· Our ball (March 20th) – Lynn, Victor & Kate will design the program.  Be sure to include dances from the December social, Milwaukee social and Chicago Ball.

· Logistics:

· Use the Teacher’s Wiki page to keep track of what dances and figures have been taught recently.  Coordinate with other teachers ahead of time about what to cover in classes.

· Norma & Chuck will coordinate on RSCDS dances for critique sessions.

· Nancy will set up a Doodle poll for schedules.

· Norma will organize another kid’s class, Kate will help teach with assistance from the other teachers.

· Looking forward we would like to expand our teaching opportunities by offering classes for college students at Whitewater, UW and help the Rockford group.  We will offer another community ed class in the spring.

Next meeting in early January

